






B.C. PIPERS ASSOCIATITON. 
 
Financial Statement as at June 3rd 1939. 
 
Cash on hand at last Audit         $106.60 
Receipts.     Expenses. 
Dues   $53.50   Rent   $10.00 
Oct. Con. 252.26   Donations   24.15 
March "  23.60   Flowers    7.00  
Total " $102,36    Printing    23.03 
      Sec. etc.   14.60     
      Competition   19.26 
      Total         98.04      4.32   
              $110.92 
Accounts Payable    $11.10  
"   Rec.       9.75          
       $1.35 
 
Cash in Bank     $90.41        
 " on hand     21.86       
      $112.27       
   Less       1.35       
      $110.92 
 
Respectfully submitted. 
 
"J.A. Paul"  Treasurer. "H.A. Urquhart"  Secretary. 
 
Examined and found correct. 
 
"H.A. Urquhart" "A.C. MacNab" Auditors. 





Tuesday Jan. 17th, 1939. 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President in 
the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
The Committee felt that the time was due for imposing certain 
restrictions in connection with the MacCrimmon Memorial Cairn. After 
some consideration the following motion, moved by D. MacIver and 
seconded by Chas. MacKenzie, was passed,unanimously. 
 
"That the Piobaireachd winning the MacCrimmon Cairn be eliminated from 
future competitions for the Cairn for a period of four years from that 
date; the Committee reserving the right to make special exception for 
outside pipers." 
 
The Secretary suggested that the Association endeavor to take some 
active part in the receiption for their Majesties, when they arrive in 
May, and instruction were to given to write to the proper party 
suggesting that a massed pipe band meet the King and Queen at the 
Station. 
 
Those present were reminded that the Annual Dues are now payable and 
several Cards were passed out. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 .. ................ 
President. 

 
Secretary. 
 
Tuesday, Feb. 15th, 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President in 
the Chair. The minutes of the last meeing were adopted as read. 
 
The Secretary was instructed to take steps to have the duty on the 
Highland Dress abolished. 
 
It was decided to hold a Concert and Dance on or about the 25th of 
March in the Elks Hall. 
 
A letter was read from the Vancouver Island Branch of the Pipers 
Association asking us to be present at their meeting on Saturday Feb. 
18th. The Secretary was instructued to suggest March 18th as an 
alternative. 





continued. 
Tuesday Feb, 15th. 
 
A letter was read from the Vancouver Ladies Pipe Band requesting a 
donation for their Festival scheduled fro March 11th. It was decided 
to make a donation of $4.00 to this affair. 
 
At our forthcoming Concert it was decided that the New Westminster 
Pipe band be invited to open and close the programme. The matter was 
left in the hands of the President. 
 
This being all the business, the meeting adjourned. 
President. 
 
 
 
 
Tuesday March 7th, 1939. 
 
A General meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President in 
the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
A request was on hand from the Vancouver Ladies Pipe Band to appoint a 
Piping judge for their Annual Festival. Mr. John Gillies was requested 
to act in that capacity. 
 
The Secretary announced that the Elks Hall was secured for our 
proposed Concert and Dance on March 25th. In the absence of A. MacNab, 
due to illness W. Lamont was appointed to handle the Concert 
Programme. 
 
A letter from the Vancouver Island Pipers Society in regard to a 
proposed banquet in Victoria, on March 25th. This date, under the 
circumstances was inacceptable to us. 
 
The correspondence in connection with the effort to reduce the tarriff 
on the Highland Dress was tabled for the information of the Members. 
 
This being all the business the meeting adjourned. 
 
President. 
 
 





 
Tuesday March 21st. 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President in 
the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
Discussion centred on our Concert and Dance scheduled for March 28th, 
and the programme was discussed at length. 
 
Letters from Victoria concerning the reception by the Lieutenant 
Governor for the pipers at which Baron Tweedsmuir the Governor General 
of Canada would be the honored guest were read to the Members. It 
was considered that about twenty five would journey from here to 
Victoria. 
 
Letters from Ottawa indicated that the chances of the abolition of 
duty on Highland Dress entering Canada were very good. 
 
This being all the business the meeting adjourned. 
 
 President. 
 
Tuesday, April 18th. 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President in 
the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
The trip to Victoria on the lst April was discussed and considered 
most successful. 
 
The President reported that he had attended several meetings in 
connection with the Royal Visit and outlined plans for a massed band 
on that date. 
 
A hasty check revealed that the last Concert and Dance would be 
financially successful. 
 
Tickets were distributed in connection with a Rally to be held in the 
Embassy Ballroom in aid of the Building Fund for the Auditorium. 
 
The meeting then adjounred. 
 
President. 
Secretarv. 







 
 
March 1st, 1939. 
 
Dear Member: 
 
The next Concert and Dance of the Association will be held on 
Saturday, March 25th, in the Elks Hall. Tickets will be available for 
distribution shortly. Bring your friends and spend an enjoyable 
evening amongst the pipers. 
 
Your attention is called to the following motion passed unanimously by 
the Association on January 17th, in connection with the MacCrimmon 
Cairn competed for at our Annual Gathering. 
 
"That the Piobaireachd winning the Cairn each year be eliminated from 
future Cairn competitions for a period of four years from that date; 
the Committee reserving the right to make special ex-ception, if 
considered advisable, for outside pipers." 
 
This eliminates for 1940 the following tunes: "The Wee Spree," '1 The 
Battle of Waternish" and "Donald Dugald MacKay." 
 
A drive for funds by the sale of 4% Bonds by the United Scottish 
Auditorium Ltd. is now under way. As this Association is one of the 
original shareholders in this project we are expected to do our part. 
Any member contemplating purchasing Bonds, which range from $5.00 
upwards is requested to do so through this Association. 
 
The next regular meeting of the Association will be held Tuesday, 
March 7th. 
The Annual Dues of $1.00 are now payable. You are requested to assist 
by remitting promptly. 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Concert and Dance.  
March 1939. 
 
Receipts. 
 
Sale of tickets.  $27.30 
At door     43.10  $70.40 
 
Expenses. 
Hall Rent   $20.00 
Orchestra     14.00 
Printing   `   4.05 
Advertising    3.75 
Artists      3.00 
Supplies       2.00    46.80 
Net Profit       $23.60 
 
 
 







The Annual Meeting of the B.C. Pipers As ociation was held in the 
C.N.R. Depot with the President in the Chair. The minutes of the last 
meeting were adopted as read. 
 
The Financial Statement for the year was submitted and showed a credit 
balance of $110.92. 
 
The election of officers followed. 
Mr. K. MacLeod, vice-president, declined nomination, due to pressure 
of other busniness, and W. Douglas, was re-elected for another term. 
 
A.C. MacNab was appointed Vice-President. 
 
J. Paul was returned as Treasurer and W.A. Urquhart Secretary. H.A. 
Urquhart and L. MacLeod was appointed Auditors. 
 
The following, Committee was elected. 
A. Johnson, K MacLeod D. MacIver, C. MacKenzie W. Bain, Wm. 
MacIndewar, W. Lamont E. Esson, Wm. Rowes, A. Lobban and A. Kirk. 
 
It was regularly moved, seconded and passed that the financial year, 
in future end on December 31st. 
 
Some discussion arose in connection with the $4.00 fee being paid for 
the past few years for Judges of Piping at the Caledonian Games and it 
was the feeling of the Meeting that this amount is entirely 
inadequate. The Association did not feel however that direct 
representations were necessary, and the matter was laid over for for 
future discussion. 
That being all the business the meeting adjourned. 
 
President. 
 
Secretary. 
 





Tuesday July 18th, 
 
A Committee meeting of the B.C. Pipe-s Association was held in the 
C.N.R. Depot with the President in the Chair. The minutes of the last 
meeting were adopted as read. 
 
A request for a donation from the Gaelic Society was on hand in 
connection with their Annual Picnic scheduled for Saturday July 22nd 
at Bowen Island. The Secretary was instructed to send a cheque for 
$3.00 
 
The matter of a donation for the Annual Caledonian Games was discussed 
at length. It was decided that instead of donating a trophy for 
Ametuer Pibroch to be won outright, as has been the custom for some 
years that it would be cheaper to purchase a trophy to be won three 
times and to supply a replica each year. The Presidert volunteered to 
purchase a suitable trophy for about $8.00. 
 
This being all the busniness the meeting adjourned. 
 
President 
 
Tuesday, Sept. 5th, 1939. 
 
A Committee meeting of the Association was held in the C.N.R. Depot 
with the President in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
A Concert and Dance for the month of October was discussed as was the 
Annual Gathering of the Association. It was decided to leave the 
matter over till the next General Meeting. 
 
The European situation was discussed at some length, but the meeting 
adjourned without any action being taken by the Association. 
 
President 
 
Secretary. 





Tuesday Sept. 19th. 
 
A General Meeting of the association wqs held in the C.N.R. Depot with 
the President in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
The President urged that the usual activities of the Association be 
held as usual, and the meeting concurred. 
 
The Elks Hall was booked for Saturday Dec. to hold our Annual 
Gathering. 
 
The Secretary was instructed to engage a Hall for around the end of 
October for a Concert and Dance. A. MacNab and E.Esson were appointed 
by the President to look after the programme. 
 
The meeting then adjouned to hear Mr. W. Barry, of Glasgow, as visitor 
in Vancouver who has been piping for the past several months at the 
San Francisco Exhibition. 
 
President. 
Secretary. 
 
Tuesday Oct.17th 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President in 
the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
Communications were read from The Hon. Ian MaoKenzie, of The Scottish 
Auditoriums Ltd. 
 
The Concert and Dance scheduled for Saturday Oct. 28th.  was discussed 
at length and tickets were distributed. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 President. 
 





Tuesday Nov. 7th. 
 
A Meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assocation was held in the C.N.R. Depot 
with the President in the chair. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
A hasty check of the returns from the Concert and Dance held in the 
Victory Hall on Saturday Oct. 28th did not reveal much profit. 
 
The Annual Gathering scheduled for Dec. 9th was discussed at length. 
It was decided to omit the programmes this year as an economy move. 
The, competition confined to Ladies was omitted and a Novice 
competition substitued. 
 
It was decided to confine the Amateur competitions to Ladies of any 
age, and Men under 20. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
 
21st Nov. 1939. 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President of 
the Association in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
The Secretary reported that a probable profit of $8 or $9.00 seemed 
likely in connection with our Recent Concert. 
 
Notification forms in connection with our Annual Gathering would be 
distributed in a day or two. 
 
Mr. Wm. Bowes was appointed official prize collector in connection 
with the Gathering, having volunteered his services for this job.   
The meeting then adjourned. 
President 
 







1939 
B.C, PIPERS ASSOCIATION, 
1939, ANNUAL GATHERING DEC. 9th. 1939. 
 
Receipts.     Expenses. 
Donations 
E. Thomson  $2,00    Rent.  $20. 
H.J.Forester      5.00    Judge     10. 
Ian Mackenzie    5.00    Prizes     
41.66 
J. Thomson    5.00    Medal      5.00 
K. Campbell      2.50    Printing      
10.26 
 
 
B.C, Pipers Association, 
CONCERT AND DANCE OCT. 28th 1939. 
Receipts.     Expenses. 
At Door   $34.60  Orchestra $12.00 
Tickets     Tea etc.        1.50 
MacIver     $2.10  Artists       9.00 
Kirk       1.05  Tickets        3.78 
Douglas      1.40  Adv.       3.73               
Urquhart      2.10  Rent     21.00       
Lamont      5.25 
MacDermid      1.05     $51.01                
MacLeod      4.20 
G. Smith     2.10 
A. MacNab     1.70  Net Profit   $6.64              
Armstrong      2.10  
     23.05 
 
Secretary. Treasurer. 
 





Tuesday Dec. 5th. 
 
A Committee Meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the Vice 
President in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
The President was absent from the meeting and lviing on Vancouver 
Island for a few months. 
 
The Annual Gathering was discussed at length and arrangements 
completed. The entries would be taken by the Treasurer and Chas. 
MacKenzie volunteered to look after the door. K. MacLeod was elected 
to round up the competitors and A. MacNab to announce the players and 
the tune. 
 
Some concern was felt as to whether the Seaforths would be in town for 
the event but it was confirmed that they would leave Vancouver on 
Friday Dec. 15th. 
 
The Secretary reported that certain expenses incurred last year had 
been eliminated and that the prospects for a profit seemed bright. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
 Vice President. 
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